June 12th, 2005

Hi Gavin
I will write separate letters this week, mainly because it is Nadine’s birthday so I will send her a “birthday” letter.
As I mentioned in my e-mail, the bank letter is on its way to Boston. It mentions MMU and the balance in my account. The letter looks like a photocopy because the HSBC logo at the top is in black and white instead of colour, but they said that branches do not use the coloured logo! Anyway, it has a signature and chop that are originals. Hope this is what you need.

There has been a lot of Rugby this weekend. The last IRB 7s tournament was held in Paris on Friday and Saturday, following the previous one last weekend in London. In London, SA won. NZ were knocked out in the semi-finals but by then had already clinched their sixth straight IRB Sevens title in six years. In Paris, NZ were again knocked out in the semi-finals by France, who went on to beat Fiji in the final. This was France’s first 7s tournament win ever.

In NZ, the British and Irish Lions continue their tour. They won their first two provincial matches, but lost yesterday to the NZ Maori 19-13. This is the first time a Maori team has ever beaten the Lions. The match was dubbed the 'fourth test' as there are to be three proper tests against the ABs, the first of which in on June 25th. On Friday, the ABs played Fiji and hammered them 91 – 0; turned out to be just a ‘training run.’ 
Watched a BBC Horizon documentary the other night on dangers associated with taking large doses of vitamins or vitamin supplements. This idea started some time ago when a very famous chemist called Linus Pauling (double Nobel prize winner – in chemistry and peace) claimed that large doses of Vitamin C will prevent colds, not just help to cure them. He set up a university department to do research on vitamins. Well, his very own laboratory investigated Vitamin C and showed Pauling was wrong and that large doses/supplements do not prevent people from getting colds! However, there are big problems with Vitamin A – the ‘good eyesight’ vitamin. Carrots contain a substance called beta-carotene that the body uses to make Vitamin A. It is believed that it helps to prevent (cure?) lung cancer. So they tested smokers with large doses of beta-carotene and found that it actually seems to increase the change of getting lung cancer! (True, this is with smokers, who already are likely to get lung cancer, and results may differ with non-smokers.) Also, large doses of Vitamin A lead to liver damage and osteoporosis, especially in women. This helped explain the observation that many people in Sweden were getting osteoporosis. It turns out that many foods in Sweden are fortified with additional Vitamin A. 
In the gym, started to do one full session of rowing instead of the treadmill. In the 25 min session, did just under 6000 metres. If you have used a rowing machine, and know how to read the figures provided, that works out as an average of 2:05.4 min per 500 metres. Again, followed each gym session with a little swimming. Did 4 km for the week. 
That seems to be it for now.
Cheers
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